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The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission

Minutes of the Budget Subcommittee Meeting Held October 14, 2008
In attendance:

	Committee Members Present
	Others Present

	R. Baldwin
	G. Binford
	P. Sample

	K. Blessing
	S. Hollenbeck
	B. Vanderwende

	A. Johnson
	S. Riggi
	

	B. O’Neill
	
	

	R. Sterling
	
	

	Committee Members Absent
	
	

	C. Larimore
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Ex-Officios Present
	
	

	W. Rohrer, Jr.
	
	



This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 


Call to Order/Welcome:

Kenny Blessing, acting Chairman, called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., and welcomed everyone in attendance.  

Approval of Minutes:

No prior minutes to approve.

Discussion and Action Items:
Review and Act on University of Delaware Certification and Education Budget Request

B. Rohrer stated that the Secretary of Agriculture, along with other State governmental agents asked for a 5% budget decrease this fiscal year. They asked for budget lines where these decreases could occur. He added that the program identified some line items such as supplies, travel, and planning where cuts might be possible.  A cut of 10% has been requested for FY 2010, and Nutrient Management Planning has been designated as the line to cut, which represents $95,000 or 19,000 acres of nutrient planning. 

B. Rohrer summarized State Budgeting for the Nutrient Management Program (copy of which is attached to the original minutes).  He explained that it is not uncommon to use the Education/ Certification line when the Contractual line is depleted by services such as the copier, Fleet services, postage, etc. which the program is billed for as 1/12th of the Department of Agriculture.

K. Blessing introduced G. Binford, of the University of Delaware, who provided a handout, Budget Request for Nutrient Management Education FY 2009 (copy of which is attached to the original minutes). He explained that the request has been presented in the same format for the past 8 years. He added that for the past 3-4 years, the budget request has been flat, other than increases in salaries. For last year, expenditures came very close to the budget allocations. The FY2009 budget request includes an increase in salaries, while there is a decrease in operational costs (25% in the travel line). For FY2008 there were 103 programs offering 234 credits with an enrollment of approximately 2,100. Certification programs were offered twice, with an enrollment of 92. Students that do not pass the exams on the first attempt typically return to take it again. Students are given information and review sessions are given prior to the exams. The Mid-Atlantic review book is one source that is distributed prior to the exams. For the nutrient handler, the biggest problem is typically the manure calculations, and a significant amount of time is spent covering those. G. Binford explained that the Sessions are held in Dover because people are attending from all over the state, and Dover is the central location; however, Continuing Education classes are held in all three counties. There are varied opportunities for credits; poultry growers, equine, agronomy, etc. K. Blessing voiced his appreciation for the diversity of offerings. B. Rohrer suggested possibly reducing some of the indirect costs for Ag Week, etc. G. Binford responded that the topic of indirect costs comes up every year, and that he has no control over them. 

B. O’Neill motioned to accept the budget request proposal and to bring forward to the Full Commission.

R. Sterling seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Review Potential Grant Requests

Bill Rohrer summarized current grant programs such as Fish and Wildlife Federation, NRCS and the Chesapeake Bay Program. Grants could be one way to help fund the relocation program. NRCS may not be able to contribute $100,000 this year, and alternate funding should be explored. Perdue AgriRecycle is considering proposals outlining ways to get their product 300-400 miles beyond the Chesapeake Bay Watershed; perhaps the relocation program can be restructured to allow transport beyond the current 120-mile cap. B. O’Neill noted that AgriRecycle’s contractual relationship with Scott’s MiracleGro is already taking their product into the Midwest. B. Rohrer pointed out that the bagging operations are in Ohio and Avondale, and once the product is shipped to the bagging plant, distribution is no longer under AgriRecycle’s control. The four markets they would like to get to, among them are Florida, and Arizona. It would be necessary to remove some existing caps to move it that far, and K. Blessing feels that is entering some gray area, because of the value of the product. He feels there would be a lot of negative feedback in that because of the value to local farmers. B. O’Neill agreed, saying he doesn’t know that it’s up to the Commission to move the pellets to outside markets given the local need. B. Vanderwende said, “It should be this Commission’s charge to dispose of the excess litter as cheap as we can to where it’s needed. I don’t think we should subsidize the freight to get it to Arizona, or California, or wherever. Getting the most litter moved at the cheapest price is what we should be about.” B. Rohrer agreed that a market could be established within 150 miles, and that he would not pursue relocation of the pellets beyond the current limitations. 

Public Comments:  
NONE
Next Meeting:
NONE

Adjournment:
K. Blessing adjourned the meeting at 6:45 p.m.
Approved,

Kenny Blessing, Budget Subcommittee
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